
Notice Regarding Uploading Supreme Court and Appellate Court 
Briefs and Appendices 

 
Effective December 19, 2016, the electronic version of a brief and an appendix 
must be submitted through Appellate e-filing. The electronic version of a brief and 
an appendix submitted through e-filing will appear in the case activity section of 
your “Appellate Case Information” page.  Briefs electronically submitted prior to 
December 19, 2016 will continue to be viewed on the public website only.  The 
electronic version of the brief and appendix will no longer be submitted through 
the “Upload Supreme/Appellate Briefs & Appendices” link. 
 

IMPORTANT: Your brief and appendix will not be considered filed until 
you submit paper copies and a receipt of your electronic submission with 
the Appellate Clerk’s Office.  The electronic version must be submitted 
prior the paper filing. The Appellate Court requires 10 copies plus an 
original and the Supreme Court requires 15 copies plus an original. 

 
 


